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September 24/25, 2016                        19th Sunday after Pentecost  

Five minutes before the service, the Pastor and Elders are praying for you. 

As we enter the House of God, let us meditate quietly and prepare our hearts for worship and praise of our 

Lord and Savior.  Remember what the Scriptures say, “The Lord is in His holy temple; Let us all the earth 

keep silence before Him!”                                                                                 Habakkuk 2:20 
 

(Please check your cell phones and beepers to make sure they are turned off while in the Sanctuary.) 

 

TO OUR VISITORS 
 

In the Name of the Lord Jesus we bid you welcome to our congregation, to its blessings, to its comfort, 

and to its peace.  Within this congregation let no one feel himself a stranger.  We ask you to sign our 

guest register located in the foyer and to fill out the guest book in each pew letting us know how we can 

serve you.  If you have no church affiliation elsewhere, we invite you to make Mount Calvary Evangelical 

Lutheran your church home.  Membership is open to all who are in accord with the doctrines and practic-

es of our church, as based on the Scriptures and the Lutheran Confessions.  Please get in touch with our 

Pastor for the next available new member class. 

 

THE LORD’S EXPECTATION OF THE MEMBERS OF  

MT. CALVARY LUTHERAN CHURCH 
 

In the glad confession of the Christian faith the Lord expects that every member attends Worship and the 

Lord’s Supper faithfully.  The Lord expects every member is involved in Christ-centered education, 

(Bible Study); The Lord expects every member to be a missionary of Christ and of the Gospel to our com-

munity; and that every member is a faithful steward and disciple for the honor and glory of the Lord Jesus 

Christ. 

 

THIS WEEKEND 

Order of Service:  Divine Service III  

Hymns:  730, 741, 521, 655 

Theme:  Heaven Or Hell 

Text:  Luke 16:19-31 

Sermon by:  Pastor Domke Lector:  7:00 p.m. — Dave Moser 
                   8:00 a.m. — Daryl Haeder 
                 10:30 a.m. — Butch Spain 
 
Flowers on the Altar:  are given in celebration of the marriage of Michelle Watson and Josh Ziegeldorf. 
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PARISH PRAYERS 

◊ Remember those serving in our military.  (Please give the church office information on our members 
who are serving in the armed forces so we can be in contact with them.)   

◊ Remember those who have been hospitalized or have special needs:  Cindy Alter, Robin Shoultz,  
James Kleinlein, Alvin Halbur, Jeanie Donnell, Dan Henson, Audrey Davis, Katie Halbur, Genevieve 
Quiram, and Georgia Lindsey  

◊ Hospital Visitation — Please let us know when you are going to or are in the hospital.  Pastor Domke 

◊ Please notify the church office when you or a loved one is entering the nursing home.  Because of the 
privacy laws this information is not available to the public nor the Pastor.   

 
◊ THOSE WHO SERVE IN GOD’S HOUSE THIS WEEK 

                                   7:00 p.m.               8:00 a.m. 10:30 a.m. 

Organist:                 Melanie Kludt Melanie Kludt Melanie Kludt 
Acolyte:                     Brooklyn Boetel Logan Peskey Breanna Terkildsen 
 
 
Adult Bible Class/Voters Meeting  Today we welcome our Circuit Visitor, Rev. Dr. 
Dale Sattgast.  This is the second of two presentations concerning the current vacancy 
in preparation for the October 18th voters meeting.  David Van Scharrel will open the 
meeting, and Pastor Sattgast will lead the discussion at this special informational vot-
ers meeting.  He will discuss the mechanics of vacancy and calling a pastor.  He will 
also lead us in a discussion of some of the suggestions brought up at last Sunday’s 
discussion with President Sailer.  Please everyone consider attending.  Pastor Domke 

 
 
Sunday School Notes:  In Sunday school and Kids 4 Christ this week, stu-
dents study “The Fall of Jericho.”   We are reminded that God is our 
mighty fortress, who delivers us from the false walls of our sin and saves 
us in the true Joshua, Jesus, that we might become and remain His peo-
ple.  Ask your child, “What did the people of Jericho think their wall 
(fortress) would do for them?  What does God, our fortress, do for us?”  
 
 

Main Street-Living - Kid's Crossing:  September 25, 2016-Rev. Ryan Drevlow of Our Redeemer Lutheran 
Church in Sioux Falls, SD brings today's message “Rich in What Matters Most”, based on Luke 16:31.  The 
hymns: Come Thou Almighty King; Fight the Good Fight; and All Hail the Pow'r of Jesus Name, will be 
sung by the Main Street Living Choir.  The program is interpreted and closed captioned for the hearing 
impaired and is broadcast each Sunday on KDLT-NBC, Sioux Falls, at 10 a.m. Central time.  The first 30 
minutes of the Main Street Living hour is Kid’s Crossing, a children’s program.  This week, Miss Tina reads 
the story of Elijah and how God provided him with everything he needed, even when life seemed the 
most hopeless.  
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BLESSED BY MEANS OF GRACE:  Divine Worship:  284        Sunday School:  47       Adult Bible Class:  87 
 

Weekly Budgeted       Offering Last Week     Needed to Date           Giving to Date              Budget Short Fall 

General $7,011  $ 7,555.00   $266,418.00  $216,145.00  $ 50,273.00  

Mission  $1,698  $ 1,396.00    $ 64,524.00   $ 49,065.00  $ 15,459.00  

Building  $  576  $   517.00   $ 21,888.00   $ 19,361.00  $  2,527.00  

 
 
Amos 6:1  “Woe to those who are at ease in Zion. . . .” The Book of Amos is a warn-
ing to God's people who have been given great material wealth.  As Jesus Himself 
mentions, material blessings can turn into temptations – chiefly the temptation to 
think of ourselves as self-sufficient and independent.  What does Amos suggest as 
a way to combat this temptation?  First off:  faith in the Lord and dependence upon 
Him!  And if our faith is right we will want to follow the rest of Amos's instructions:  
to bless the poor with our alms and to make sure the Lord's House is properly 
cared for.  In other words: to align our actions with God's priorities and put others 
ahead of ourselves.   
 
 
Offering Options  The Board of Stewardship would like to make the congregation aware that they can 
give their offerings online if they so choose.  First of all we should look at what scripture says.  2 Corinthi-
ans 9:7 "Everyone should give what they have decided to give in their heart, not reluctantly or under 
compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver".  We give offerings out of joyful thanksgiving for the gifts that 
God has given to us.  As new tools become available, it is okay if we wish to use them as long as we are 
careful to remember the reason we are giving.  What we have found is, the simplest way for you to give 
online, should you choose to do so, is through the bill pay services offered by your bank.   

 
Here are some guidelines:   
1. Set the church up as biller in your bill pay account.   
2. Put your offering envelope number as the account  
     number.   
3. You can designate where you want the money to go  
     (general, missions, building, preschool) in the memo line.  
4. Schedule either a one time or recurring transfer.   
5. Verify that the payment cleared your account. 
 

We realize this is not a fit for everyone, and are not suggesting that people need to adopt this method of 
giving.  We are just merely letting people know it is a tool available which may be helpful to them.  It also 
could be used to send your offering to church on a week when you are not able to be there.  However, 
we would caution against thinking that the church just wants your money.  The Lord looks for hearts set 
apart for Him alone.   

Your Fellow Servants in Christ, the Board of Stewardship. 
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Special Voters Meeting  on Sunday, September 25 at 9:15 a.m. in 
the Fellowship Hall.  Pastor Sattgast will present information and 
answer questions regarding the vacancy at this special informa-
tional Voters meeting.  Any voting on the issue would take place at 
the regular Voter’s meeting on October 18.   
Adult Bible Study will follow the meeting.  
 

 
Elders Fall Harvest Festival 

on Sunday, September 25 
 at 5 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall.   

Join us for good food  
and good fellowship. 

 
 
Pastor on Vacation  Pastor Domke, will be taking a few days of vacation. 
He will be leaving Sunday, September 25 after worship services and  
returning to the office on Saturday morning, October 1.  
 

 
Nominating Committee Meeting  

will meet on Wednesday,  
September 28 at 4:30 p.m.  

in the Fellowship Hall. 
 

 
LWML Celebration on Sunday October 2, 2016 
 
Based on Psalm 66:5 and John 1:35-51, the theme chosen for LWML  
Sunday 2016 is “Come and See”.  LWML Sunday is celebrated annually in 
The Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod (LCMS) churches.  Come celebrate 
LWML Sunday on  October 2, 2016.  Watch for more information about the 
LWML and becoming involved in reaching others with the love of our  
Lord, Jesus Christ.   

 
 
LWML Meeting  On Thursday, October 6, the LWML will be having a salad sup-
per at 6:00 p.m.  The guest speaker for our salad supper will be Mary Helen 
Wipf, from the Plus One Guidance Center.  We are hosting an ingathering of 
ítems to donate to the center.  At the present time, they are in need of baby 
wipes, diapers sizes 3 and 4, and Enfamil baby formula.  We are inviting the 
congregation to participate in the ingathering.  You will find baskets in the Fel-
lowship Hall and outside of the Activity Center if you care to donate.  
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LWML Christian Life Workshops:  Pastor Dale Sattgast will be presenting "The Life and 
Times of Martin Luther" at the LWML Christian Life Workshops.  The workshops will be 
presented at several locations.  Oct. 7 - Onida, and Oct. 8 - Rapid City.  The workshops 
run from 9:30 a.m. to about 3:00 p.m..  If you need further information, please talk to 
Nancy Ziegeldorf. 
 

 
 
LYF Youth AND FAMILIES Activity  Sunday, October 9th following the 10:30 ser-
vice; All LYF youth (grades 6-12) AND FAMILIES are invited to stay for a quick 
meal and activity.  We will be carving/decorating pumpkins.  Dress appropriately 
as it may get a little messy.  If you have specific carving utensils and decorations 
supplies that you want to bring, you are encouraged to do so.  We will have 
some available.  A sign up sheet is on the table in the Fellowship Hall to make 
sure we have enough pumpkins for all. 
 
 

 
October-December Portals of Prayer  are now available in the narthex and on 
the table in the Fellowship Hall.  We also have some large print and digest size 
copies.  Please contact the office if you prefer the large print or digest size Portal 
of Prayer so we can make sure we are ordering enough for all members that 
would like them.   
 

 
 
Fall Mission Speaker for Reformation Sunday  On October 29-30, 
Rev. Dr. Dean Wenthe, former President of Concordia Theological 
Seminary, Fort Wayne, and current President of the Concordia Uni-
versity System  will be speaking and preaching on the reformation 
theme:  The Truth Sets Us Free — based on John 8:31-36.  He is the 
kick off speaker for the yearlong emphasis on Reformation 500.   
 
 

 
Reception for President Harrison  Monday October 31, Synod President, 
Rev. Dr. Matthew Harrison will be here for a 7:00 p.m. reception in the Activ-
ities Center.  This is an opportunity for the members of all circuit congrega-
tions to meet, as well as have a Q&A session with President Harrison.  Pie 
and ice cream will be served.  There will be a sign up sheet in the Fellowship 
Hall for providing pies, etc.   
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tǊƻǘŜŎǝƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ Book is Available Now  At the LCMS national Convention this summer a new 
version of tǊƻǘŜŎǝƴƎ ¸ƻǳǊ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ, was introduced by the Alliance Defending Freedom.  If you are in-
terested in reading the book, there is a copy in the wall rack on the southeast corner of the Fellowship 
Hall.  Please return it after you have read it.  This book is specifically developed for LCMS congregations, 
schools, agencies, auxiliaries, Recognized Service Organizations, and other ministries.  It is meant to 
help prepare for the legal intrusions brought on by the passage of sexual orientation, gender identity 
ordinances.  Within this legal guide, are found examples of what other Christians around the country 
are facing; how the church, school, or ministry may be vulnerable to similar threats; and what can be 
done to secure crucial legal protections.  Alliance Defending Freedom is a legal ministry that exists to 
help with a variety of legal challenges facing churches and other Christian ministries, including the civic 
engagement of churches and pastors, zoning, tax exemption, equal access to government facilities or 
programs, and others.  
 
 
 
Church Web Site and Facebook:  Check out our website at 
mtcalvaryhuron.org.  There are many resources available on  
the website and they are growing:  news, calendars, bulletins, 
bulletin inserts, newsletters, worship services (audio), refor-
mation information, preschool information, plus much more.   

 
Also, check us out on Facebook and send a Facebook “friend”  

request (Mt Calvary Huron or Mount Calvary LYF). 
 
 

 

Now on Our Web Site:  Confirmation information and materials for 2016-2017 
are available.  
 
6th grade—Schedule of Dates-Topics-Homework Assignments, Sermon Sum-
mary Sheets  
 
7th grade—2016-2017 7th Grade Assignments, Sermon Summary Sheets, and 
Catechism Markings 
 
8th grade—2016-2017 Assignments, Attendance and Grades; Sermon Summary 
Sheets; and Catechism Markings 
 

 
 

A link to the 2016-2017 Schedule of LYF Activities is now on the Youth page  
of the website.  Typically, the Lutheran Youth Fellowship (LYF) meets  

one Wednesday night each month - September through May.  
Check the current month of the church calendar for specific dates. 

http://www.mtcalvaryhuron.org
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Saturday   7:00 p.m. Divine Service III   Sanctuary 
 
Sunday   8:00 a.m. Divine Service III   Sanctuary 
   9:15 a.m. Special Voters Meeting and  Fellowship Hall 
  Adult Bible Class  
   9:15 a.m. Sunday School   Sanctuary 
 10:30 a.m. Divine Service III   Sanctuary 
   5:00 p.m. Elders Fall Harvest Festival  Fellowship Hall 
 
Sunday afternoon through Friday Pastor Domke on vacation 
 
Tuesday   5:30 p.m. School Board Meeting   Boardroom 
 
Wednesday   3:30 p.m. Staff Meeting    Boardroom 
   4:30 p.m. Nominating Committee  Fellowship Hall 
   5:15 p.m.  Confirmation and Kids 4 Christ 
   7:00 p.m. Choir Practice    Choir Loft 
 
Thursday    7:00 p.m.  Men’s Bible Study   Boardroom 
 
Saturday 10:00 a.m. Quilt Guild    Fellowship Hall 

   7:00 p.m. LWML Sunday    Sanctuary 
  Special Service with Communion 
 

 

 

This Week in the Parish 

Day Time Event               Place 

 

Elders Fall Harvest Festival 
on September 25 at 5 p.m.  

in the Fellowship Hall.   
Join us for good food  
and good fellowship. 


